

Newburgh Senior Citizen Center 586 Jefferson St. Newburgh, IN 853-5627 Pam Hijuelos Director

On the Side: Pam

June...the month to welcome your Senior Center family of friends to an Open House at your home. It is a rare opportunity to give us a glimpse of who you are outside the Center. Share your collections, the things you value, photographs, and other treasures dear to you.

The beauty of aging and wisdom is that we have the ability to simply enjoy one another's possessions, uniqueness and differences. Can it be because we know what is important and things are just...well...replaceable? As for the act of opening our doors and hearts to one another...that is priceless.

And if nothing else...it gives us the push we need to clean our house.

My love and gratitude to each of you for contributing to the goodness, well-being, and fellowship that exemplifies life at the Newburgh Senior Center. Although the hours range from 9 a.m. – 3p.m. Monday though Friday, the effects of the Center reach way beyond that time constraint.

A Big Happy Birthday to:

Kenny Scheessele June 13th Mike Filippe June 18th June Huber June 19th Lorraine Gilly June 25th

We thank our JUNE Day Sponsors

June 3rd- Happy 83rd birthday to Emily Martucci of Simsbury, Connecticut, given in her honor by her daughter and son-in-law, Joanna and Ben Laaper

June 14th-Sponsored by Health South in honor of Flag Day, and all the great things the Flag represents

June 21st- Larry and Margaret Butts sponsor the first day of summer and encourage us to enjoy God's creations

Special thanks to the Women's Club of Newburgh and Zion United Church of Christ for their generous donations in support of the Newburgh Senior Center.





KAZOO BAND SCHEDULE

- Tuesday, June 08th, 1:00 pm- Kazoo Practice. Please note that this is the same day as our Woodland show. This will be a light practice.
 - Tuesday, June 08th, 2:30 pm- Woodlands, Newburgh. Please be there by 2:15 pm.
 - Tuesday, June 15th, 2:30 pm- Baker's Rest Haven, Boonville. Please gather at the Senior Center at 1:30 pm so we can carpool to Boonville.
 - Tuesday, June 29th, 2:30- Angel Rivers. Please be there by 2:15 pm.

HUGE Rummage Sale - Saturday June 12th 7 am - 1 pm at the Senior Center. We need volunteers to man the tables and take the money. Please see Pam to sign up

Lagniappe Home Tour start Sunday June 6th from 1pm-3pm. Bud and June Huber will be our first host and hostess. Their home is at 10244 Osh Kosh Dr. Afterwards we will visit Money Williams at 4122 Count Fleet Dr. Hope to see everyone there! Pam and Frank will have their's from 4-6 pm, they live at 112 Washington, Velda lives at 4911 B Richmond and Flo lives at 119 Alexandria. All are in Newburgh!

- Talent show Rehearsals will start this month. Times and dates are being decided and will be announced.
- Len will be helping people set up e-mail accounts at 10 am each Thursday during June.
- Pam's at it again! This time she has set up a Billiard match between Monty & Len. Come, watch, and cheer Monty on to victory, (believe me it won't take long!)
- Mystery Book Club on Friday, June 25th, come and hear about the latest great mystery.
- Don't forget to be here on Friday the 18th, at 12:15 to hear the presentation by a Purdue Etymologist. I think everyone will gain some information. There will also be a special guest!!

MAY WRAP-UP & IMPORTANT NEWS

- Congratulations to our champion Wanda Smith! She participated in the River City Senior Games and won a Gold Medal in doubles bowling, a Silver Medal in single's bowling, and a Bronze Medal in mixed doubles bowling. Way to go!
- The <u>Senior Center</u> received a **Certificate of Appreciation** from the American Red Cross for our **Outstanding Support** during the Haiti earthquake.
- Slugger up!! Everyone had a great time bashing the piñata on Cinco de Mayo. Followed Mexican Dominoes.
- Don't forget to sign up for the talent show July 18th. Let's all get involved, strut our stuff, and have a really great time doing it!
- A great time was had by all when **Cinco de Mayo was celebrated**. We had Piñata bashing, Mexican music, and later Mexican dominoes (sorry no Tequila). Everyone cleared the floor as members took and swing or two at the bull. We have some hidden baseball sluggers among us. The first swing really did a number on poor Poncho (the bull Piñata).
- For those who were not here Wednesday the 26th, you missed the <u>Great</u> <u>Breakfast Feast</u>. Thirteen people came together for a feast and fellowship. Pam and Velda created an outstanding buffet of sausage cheese mini quiches, scrambled eggs, link sausages, biscuits and gravy, banana nut bread, potatoes, tangy lemon curd and apple butter, mandarin oranges, pineapple/lime Jell-O mold, two kinds of juices along with milk, coffee, and tea.
- Impromptu home visit to the Abney's was a wonderful start to the round robin home visits. Everyone had a great time sharing food and stories.
- Check with Barb to see if your yearly dues need to be paid.
- The Center participated in the Annual Walk and Roll, sponsored by Evansville-Area Trails Coalition. Several members and some neighborhood seniors walked the river trail and Water Street.

- The Cookbook is coming along thanks to those who volunteered to help design it. And a big THANK YOU to those who have shared their recipes. This fundraiser would not be possible without them. To date we have over 75 recipes, which means we are over half way to our goal of 150. Please keep em' coming! We would like to have the cookbook ready to go to press by June 20th to take advantage of discounts.
- Christy Daniels once again came to show those interested in Digital photography how to edit, crop, and create folders to hold pictures of separate event and occasions and how to send them to be printed at Walgreen's.
- Humana has been very generous to the Center. They have donated water for the Half-fast-walking Club and they will be supplying the monthly Birthday Cake, starting the month of May. The Center is so blessed to have such wonderful donors and a great deal of the credit goes to our own Pam for working so diligently for the betterment of the Center. Thank you Pam for all you do!!
- We had a great time on Wednesday, May 19th. The <u>Southern Hollow Dulcimer Folks</u> entertained us for over an hour with music and songs. Many of the songs they played were favorites of our members, we even had a sing along a time or two. What a great way to spend an afternoon.
- Unfortunately, the city workers canceled the In-house Wii Bowling Tournament. Most of us believe they were frightened away by the competition. Ha Ha!!
- The Great Grill Out with Gerald was a success. Everyone had a great time. Those dogs were unbelievablely HUGE!
- As always we greatly appreciate the time Diane donates to the center when she comes to do our nails once a month.